Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAY SAFETY AND MOTOR VEHICLES
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Department of Highway Safety and Motor Vehicles has received the petition for declaratory statement from Global Liberty Insurance Company of New York. The petition seeks the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of 324.032(1)(a) as it applies to the petitioner.

Whether a paratransit vehicle must provide PIP coverage, as set forth within F.S. Section 627.733(1)(a), or whether PIP coverage may be omitted for paratransit vehicles through compliance with F.S. Section 324.032(1)(a).

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Elana J. Jones, Assistant General Counsel, 2900 Apalachee Parkway, A432, Tallahassee, FL 32399, ElanaJones@flhsmv.gov or (850)617-3101.
